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MEMORANDUM 

DATE: March 5, 2021 

TO: Honorable Mayor Todd Gloria 

FROM: Councilmember Marni von Wilpert � � � 

SUBJECT: Priorities for the Gas and Electric Franchise Agreements 

The City's Gas and Electric Franchise Agreement represents a unique opportunity to outline how 
the City will partner with a gas and electric utility to operate within the public right-of-way while 
working towards the City's ambitious climate goals. The opportunity to develop an agreement 
for these important franchises hasn't come forward in over 50 years. Given the magnitude of 
these agreements and the long-term impacts to our residents and businesses, I would like to 
submit some of my priorities to be considered in the development of these agreements. 

I have developed the priorities below over the past few months of community outreach, 

Environment Committee discussions, review of the previous franchise agreement, as well as 
review of the consultant reports from the development of the failed 2020 Invitation to Bid 
("ITB"). I appreciate the engagement from residents and businesses from District 5 and the City 

at large. I am thankful for the diligent work of the Mayor in securing the extension of the current 
franchise agreements, so that the new Council has had time to conduct public outreach before the 
development of the next ITB. I appreciate your consideration of my priorities while developing 
the tenns of the next gas and electric franchise agreement. 

Priority 1 - Five-Year Term Length 
The tenn length of the next gas and electric franchise agreements is one of the most important 
considerations in this process. At this time, I believe that the City should move fo1ward with a 
Five-Year agreement for the gas and electric franchise. With science and technology changing 
rapidly in the clean energy arena, this shorter tenn will allow the City to closely monitor the 
ultimate winner of the ITB to ensure they are acting in good faith to meet the City's climate 
goals while being a good partner in operations within our right-of-way. This term length will also 

provide time for the City to further evaluate our options for the future of these franchises, 
including evaluating a public power option. 
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